RICHARD BLUMENTHAL ATTORNEY GENERAL



55 Elm Street P.O. Box 120 Hartford, CT 06141-0120

Office of The Attorney General State of Connecticut

860-808-5090

January 4, 2005

Pamela B. Katz, Chairman Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Docket 272 - Connecticut Light and Power Company and United Illuminating
Company application for a new 345-kV electric transmission line between Scovill Rock
Switching Station in Middletown and Norwalk Substation in Norwalk

Dear Chairman Katz:

In response to the Siting Council's request for topics on clean-up days, the Department of Transportation would like to reserve the right to ask the Applicants about the impacts and costs of constructing the transmission facility on the preferred route versus the impacts and costs of constructing the transmission facility on alternative rights-of-way.

Sincerely,

Charles H. Walsh

Assistant Attorney General

Cc: Service List